February 3, 1987

Thomas P. Anusewicz Director of Maintenance Hemmeter Aviation Honolulu, Hawaii 96819

Dear Tom:

The Partners of Hemmeter Investment Company would like to extend our compliments and appreciation for the excellent leadership you provided at our Honolulu facility during the "mystery 707" episode. Your assessment of a potential problem and prompt notification enabled us to seek appropriate counsel and thus keep the Hemmeter Aviation involvement at a contained level.

The calm businesslike and creditable manner with which you handled the press was noted in a very complimentary way to us by individuals of the media who subsequently called the main office for information. Further, we have just received a fine letter of appreciation from FBI Special Agent in Charge, Gene Glenn. This correspondence is attached so you may share it with your staff.

Julie, I know, was one important part of your team and I'm sure there were others that should equally be thanked. Individuals like you and Julie who shoulder large responsibilities without hesitation and discharge them ably are what will allow Hemmeter Aviation to be a leader in its field. Thank you for a job very well done.

Sincerely,

HEMMETER INVESTMENT COMPANY

DIANE J. PLOTTS General Partner

DJP:rk Enclosure

cc: Christopher B. Hemmeter
Bob Fishman
Bob Woods.